
Newsletter 
No. 11.           14th March 2025 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Facebook: Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School, Barnstaple 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
I am delighted to announce that Miss Wilby gave 
birth to baby Alfie last week!  Mother and baby are 
both doing well.  We can't wait to meet the newest 
member of our family! 
 
It has been lovely to see children getting out of the 
classrooms and using the outdoor environment to 
support their learning.  Work continues to develop 
our garden space so the children can use it to 
enhance their science and RE lessons.  If you have a 
keen interest in gardening and feel you can offer 
some help then please do let us know. 
 
We are excited to have many school trips coming up 
in the summer term.  Due to the increase in transport 
costs, we are very mindful that we plan trips that are 
affordable for all of our school community, whilst 
giving our children exciting opportunities.  If you have 
any concerns about the costs of your child's school 
trip then please do contact the office to discuss how 
we can help. 
 
We are delighted that Mrs Naomi Schubert is joining 
the school later this month as our new Parent/Pupil 
Support Worker.  Mrs Shubert will be supporting 
children through a variety of ways in school and will 
also be offering support to parents and carers.  I am 
sure you will give her a warm welcome to our 
wonderful school. 
 
This term we have introduced a new reading 
curriculum across the school called CUSP.  The idea of 
this new curriculum is to increase children's 
opportunities to read books together in class and 
to inspire a love of reading.   
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Swimming for Owl Class 
Owl class will continue to go swimming every Wednes-
day afternoon until the 2nd April.  Children will need 
to be in their PE kits every Wednesday and bring their 
Swimming kit in a bag.  Please ensure your child has a 
coat as they will be walking to and from the Leisure 
Centre. 

Your child may have come home and mentioned the 
new books they have in class -  if they haven't I 
encourage you to ask them about it. 
 
We had a wonderful day celebrating World Book Day 
today.  The children performed their class poems 
brilliantly in today's assembly and there was also a 
surprise performance from the staff! 
 
Last Wednesday we celebrated Ash Wednesday 
together.  Led by Father Peter, all children and staff 
received a cross of ashes on their forehead.  As we 
move through Lent, we shall be providing children 
with further opportunities to pray and give their 
support to others including our BIG LENT WALK!   
 
The children will also be learning about Ramadan this 
month and the importance of this period for the 
Muslim members of our school community.  This will 
culminate with the celebration of Eid Al Fitr. More 
information on this will follow in due course. 
 
We expect to announce the date for sports day very 
soon.   We know that many of our parents/carers 
take time off work to attend so we hope that 
announcing the date earlier will be helpful in this 
regard.   
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher  
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Headteacher’s Awards 

Well done to the following children 

who have recently received 

Headteacher’s awards:- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kingfisher 
George  
Freya  
Ava  
Harvey 
 

Whole School Attendance 

Puffin class had the highest 

attendance this week with 98.7%.  

Whole school is 95.2% 

 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

 

Heart of Gold Awards 
Well done to all the children who 
have achieved our Heart of Gold 
Award for displaying our school 
rules.  We are so proud of you:- 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Suki-Blue 
Olivia T 
Eilidh 
Zachary 
Fletcher 
Liam 
Lily N 

Lottie 
Darcie 
Arthur 
Elijah 
Nuvi 
Grace 
Faith 

Dinner Money and Extended Day Fees 
Please could we ask you to check your parent 
pay accounts as there appears to be a lot of 
dinner money and Breakfast and After School 
Club fees outstanding.  If you require a link code 
to sign up for Parentpay, please see Mrs Welland 
in the school office. 
 
All children from Year 3 and above need to pay 
for their school dinners at £2.81 per meal, unless 
you are entitled to means tested free school 
meals.  It is important that all dinner money is 
received by the school.  Thank you for your co-
operation. 

Sophia 
Winnie 
Tommy 
Everley 
Eliza 
Eli 
Willow-Ivy 

Year 6 Residential 
The year 6 residential to the fabulous Barton Hall 
from 18th to 21st May is fast approaching us.  
Please could you ensure that all payments for the 
residential are up to date.  If you have any 
concerns regarding payment, please see the 
office.  Thank you. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

 
 We are really excited to announce that Barn-a-b's are having a cooking morning, thanks to the 
wonderful support of the PTFA and all your contributions throughout the year for their fun 
activities.   

 
We are getting full on many sessions, particularly in the mornings.  
 
We will be digging over the beds in the garden in the next few weeks. If you have any extra plants, or 
cuttings that you wish to donate, we would be most grateful. 
 
We will be closed on Thursday 1st May due to our room being used as a Polling Station.  Apologies for any 
inconvenience this may give you. 
 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  
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Spring Term Dates 
  
Weds 19th Mar Owl Class Swimming 
Weds 19th Mar Parents Evening 
Thu 20th Mar Parents Evening 
Fri 21st Mar PTFA Cream Tea 
Wed 26th Mar Owl Class Swimming 
Fri 28th Mar Big Walk - CAFOD whole school 
Wed 2nd Apr Owl Class Swimming 
Thu 3rd Apr Y3 and Y4 Eden Project 
Fri 4th Apr  Whole School Trip to the Cinema 
Fri 4th Apr  Last day of Term 
Tue 22nd Apr Summer Term Starts 
Wed 23rd Apr RNLI Talk in Assembly 
Thu 1st May Polling Day—Barn A Bs Closed 
Mon 5th May Bank Holiday—School Closed 
 

 
 

 

 

This is My Son, the 

Chosen One. 

Listen to Him. 

Trim Trail 
Please could parents ensure that at pick up and drop off times the trim trail is not used.  It is important that 
children are properly supervised on our school equipment and we want to ensure that everyone stays safe. 

Next Newsletter will go home on Friday 28th March 2025 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=the%20transfiguration&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=1Bm6iqvJcKK0-M&tbnid=ITD02n2GIhCLfM:&ved=0CAYQjRw&url=http://www.leblogdelabergerie.com/prayers/Transfiguration.htm&ei=exUgU_3jDobY7Aa0l4B4&psig=AFQjCNG6IkPb
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World Book Day and Book Swap Photos 
 

Netball Competition 
Our fantastic Hawks and Falcons netball team competed in the Barnstaple primary schools Netball 
competition a few weeks ago. Both teams played some fantastic Netball and our Hawks team got 
through to the North Devon Netball Finals which were held at Park School last week. The children 
competed in the competition against 15 other primary schools across North Devon.   

The first round of matches the children came across Caen, Bradworthy, Chulmleigh and Newport. They 
played some great Netball which ended up with the children winning two and losing two games. This 
resulted in us coming 3rd in our box where we had to then play in the 7th,8th and 9th play off's.   

In this round the children took on Southmead and Ilfracombe Juniors. The matches were extremely 
close and the children drew on both matches. This resulted in the children coming 8th overall out of 15 
primary schools! 

We are extremely proud of these children, they showed great sportsmanship and determination on the 
day and they played some fantastic netball.  
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PTFA News 
Thank you to everyone that supported the PTFA Events recently.  The recent cake sale 
raise a fantastic £203.70 and the Disco an incredible £323 for school funds.  This 
money will allow the school to provide resources and treats for the children. 
Pleas support our next event celebrating Mother’s Day (see information below)- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our wonderful PTFA have also decided to treat the WHOLE SCHOOL to a visit to the cinema to see DOG 
MAN on April 4th 2025 during the school day. NO payment is necessary. 
 
The PTFA would like to say a massive thank you to all parents/carers/friends for your contributions and 
continued support and are looking forward to seeing the delight on the children's faces at this event. 
 
THANK YOU - We look forward to seeing you all at future events.  
Please contact the school office if you would like to become involved in helping our lovely band of 
parents and staff that run our Parent, Teacher and Friends Association.  They work tirelessly during the 
year to raise funds for school resources and treats and events for the children.  

Autism and Us Programme  - Additional topic-based workshops 

We will also be offering the following very popular themed or topic based workshops, which lead on from 
the Autism and Us programmes. These cover themes and topics that may be a priority area for you 
against your child’s presenting needs. 
 
Workshop topic Date and time 

DiAS (Devon Information and Advice Service)  
and PCFD (Parent Carer Forum Devon)    Thursday 1 April: 10am – 12pm 
 
Autism – Sensory processing and integration Tuesday 25 March 9.30am – 12pm 

 

Autism – Managing stress and anxiety Thursday 20 March: 10am – 12pm 

 

Apply direct by email to educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk.  They will be delivered on line ‘live’ via 

the Microsoft TEAMs platform.  
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